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County of Dinwiddie Board of Supervisors
MINUTES

Regular Meeting 
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B. MINUTES: SEPTEMBER 1, 2020 SPECIAL MEETING, SEPTEMBER 15, 2020 REGULAR MEETING, OCTOBER 6,
2020 SPECIAL MEETING

C. VRA 2019C TAX EXEMPT BOND REQUISITION #9
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D. SURPLUS PROPERTY
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Upon motion of Dr. Moore, seconded by Ms. Ebron-Bonner, the consent agenda was approved as presented.

AYES: Ms. Ebron-Bonner, Dr. Moore, Mr. Moody, Mr. Lee
NAYS: None

6. PRESENTATIONS:

A. Virginia Association of Counties Achievement Awards
Jeremy Bennett, Director of Intergovernmental Affairs, VACo

B. Resolution: Celebrating 50 Years of Partnership
Alec Brebner, Executive Director, Crater Planning District Commission

7. REPORTS:

A. VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Mr. Scott Thornton, Assistant Residency Administrator, presented the following to the Board.
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8. ACTION ITEMS:

A. FY 2021 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PLAN FINANCING

Anne Howerton, Deputy County Administrator, Finance and General Service & Ted Cole, Davenport and
Company, LLC presented the following for Board approval.

MEMORANDUM
TO: Board of Supervisors
FROM: Anne Howerton, Deputy County Administrator
DATE: October 20, 2020
SUBJECT: FY 21 CIP Financing

BACKGROUND
The FY 2021-2030 Capital Improvements Plan (CIP) approved by the Board of Supervisors on May 5, 2020
included proposed CIP fund balance, potential grants, and debt financing to fund the approved projects.
Since we were unsuccessful in securing the two Fire & EMS apparatus grants, funding for the CIP had to be
altered from the original plan. We asked for a General Fund transfer for the ambulance purchase at the
September 15, 2020 meeting, and we are now seeking debt financing for the ladder truck, along with the
Southside Elementary School HVAC system replacement. The remaining CIP projects, the County
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Ted Cole of Davenport and Company, LLC briefly went over the handout that was before staff and the Board
of Supervisors.  

Mr. Moody asked Mr. Cole about the
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Upon motion of Dr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Moody, the FY 2021 Capital Improvements Plan Financing was
approved as presented.

AYES: Dr. Moore, Mr. Moody, Ms. Ebron-Bonner, Mr. Lee
NAYS: None

B. FY 2021 SCHOOL BOARD SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS 
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In an effort to be more transparent and allow citizens to stay connected with local government during the
COVID-19 health crisis and in the future, staff researched video streaming solutions for public meetings in the
County Boardroom.  

After reviewing several different vendors, SWAGIT was selected as the vendor with the best value for video
streaming. We are utilizing the TIPS (The Interlocal Purchasing System) Cooperative Contract to make this
purchase.

SWAGIT specializes in providing streaming media solutions to cities, counties, states, school districts, and
health providers, with several localities in Virginia using their services. In addition, SWAGIT is a complete
video production entity, providing services such as post-production, studio and recording booth sessions.
SWAGIT

https://henricocountyva.new.swagit.com/videos/78017
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Kevin Massengill, County Administrator, presented the following for Board approval.

VACo 2020 Annual Meeting  Voting Credentials Form
Form may be returned by mail, fax (804-788-0083) or email vrussell@vaco.org

Voting Delegate:  
(Supervisor)

Name
Title
Locality Dinwiddie County

Alternate Delegate:
(Supervisor)

Name
Title
Locality Dinwiddie County

Certified by:
(Clerk of the Board)

Name W. Kevin Massengill
Title  County Administrator
Locality  Dinwiddie County                                            

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
VACo 2020 Annual Meeting

Proxy Statement
                                     County authorizes the following person to cast its vote at the 2020 Annual  Meeting of the 
Virginia Association of Counties on November 11, 2020.

                                                            , a non-elected official of this county.
-OR-

                                                             a supervisor from __________________________County.

This authorization is:
  Uninstructed. The proxy may use his/her discretion to cast___________________________ County votes on any 
issue to come before the annual meeting.
 Instructed. The proxy is limited in how he/she may cast_______________________________County's votes.
The issues on which he/she may cast those votes and how he/she should vote are:  (List issues 
and instructions on the back of this form)

Certified by:    Name
Title 
Locality

Mr. Massengill, after giving a brief explanation of the form, wanted to know which Board members were going to
be the voting delegate and the alternate delegate for the VACo Annual meeting.  

Mr. Moody stated that Mr. Lee would be the best chose for the voting delegate and Ms. Ebron-Bonner would be
the best chose for the alternate delegate.

Mr. Lee and Ms. Ebron-Bonner accepted the nomination.

Upon motion of Mr. Moody, seconded by Dr. Moore, Virginia Association of Counties Annual Meeting Voting
Credentials was approved as presented.

AYES: Mr. Moody, Dr. Moore, Ms. Ebron-Bonner, Mr. Lee
NAYS: None

9. CITIZEN COMMENTS

The Chairman opened the citizen comments and asked if anyone had signed up to speak or if there was
anyone on the phone line who wanted to speak. He said since there is no one, he was closing citizen
comments.

10. COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR COMMENTS

Mr. Massengill thanked Mr. Jeremy Bennett with VACo for the VACo achievement award given to the County
this evening. He said it really does mean the world to Dinwiddie County that we were recognized. Next, Mr.
Massengill welcomed Mr. Alec Brebner as the new Director of the Crater Planning District and thanked him
for the fifty (50) year recognition of Dinwiddie County.

mailto:vrussell@vaco.org
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Mr. Massengill talked a little about the second edition COVID 19 resource guide. He thanked Marie Grant for
all her hard work in getting that completed.  He said positive comments have been coming in concerning it.
He gave the Board members an update on the CARES Act funding and spending. He also highlighted the
newest program idea for CARES funding which was the Non-Profit COVID 19 grant opportunity.

He mentioned he received a list of COVID 19 supply needs from District 19, however because they are not a
state agency or a local business in Dinwiddie County, we could not give them any funds. They were directed
to an independent organization, where they could get funds and they were able to give them about one
hundred thousand dollars ($100,000). They still do have a need for ninety five thousand dollars ($95,000) of
items of CARES money. He said after his conversation with other County Administrators and City Managers
everyone understands their needs and will do all they can to assist.  

He gave a brief update on COVID numbers in Dinwiddie County and the Crater Health District area. He talked
a little about Halloween and treat or treating. He talked a little bit about the work being done by the equity
and racial reconciliation task force in Dinwiddie County. He also briefly mentioned voting and the general
election that is to happen in November. He informed the Board members that the Chamber of Commerce in
Dinwiddie County cancelled the upcoming Christmas parade due to COVID 19.

Mr. Massengill concluded by introducing Ms. Natachia Randles to the Board of Supervisors. She is the new
Director of Social Services.  

11. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Ms. Ebron-Bonner said we need to keep those in mind who are having problems because of this pandemic.
She talked a little about COVID 19. She thanked Mr. Bennett and Mr. Brebner for coming and providing the
County with the awards.  She welcomed Ms. Randles.

Mr. Moody said, along with what Ms. Bonner has mentioned, we do need to keep in mind all those who are
affected during this pandemic.

Dr. Moore said he wanted to thank Mr. Bennett and Mr. Brebner as well for coming. He mentioned that West
End Baptist Church would be having a drive through



BOOK 26                                                                      PAGE423                                                         OCTOBER 20, 2020

D. ���Z�ä�Z�æ�[�_�Y�Y  (A)  (8) CONSULTATIONWITH LEGALCOUNSELEMPLOYEDORRETAINEDBY PUBLICBODY
REGARDINGSPECIFICLEGALMATTERREQUIRINGTHE PROVISIONSOF LEGALADVICEBY SUCH
COUNSEL:
1. CARES ACT FUNDING FOR NON-PROFIT ENTITIES

AYES: Mr. Moody, Dr. Moore, Ms. Ebron-Bonner, Mr. Lee
NAYS: None

At 6:46 PM, upon motion of Mr. Moody, seconded by Ms. Ebron-Bonner, the Board convened into an open
meeting.

AYES: Mr. Moody, Dr. Moore, Ms. Ebron-Bonner, Mr. Lee
NAYS: None

Upon motion of Dr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Moody,

Whereas, this Board convened in a closed meeting under

A. ���Z�ä�Z�æ�[�_�Y�Y�������������Y�����������������������ã
�ƒ APPOINTMENTS

�x DINWIDDIE AIRPORT AND INDUSTRIAL AUTHORITY
�x APPOMATTOX REGIONAL LIBRARY BOARD
�x APPOMATTOX RIVER WATER AUTHORITY
�x DISTRICT 19 COMMUNITY SERVICES BOARD
�x DINWIDDIE COUNTY WATER AUTHORITY
�x DINWIDDIE COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
�x VIRGINIA
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NAYS: None

____________________________________
                             Daniel D. Lee
                     Chair

ATTEST:  _________________________
      W. Kevin Massengill
      County Administrator
      Clerk to the Board




